
KILLEEN INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Resolution to Recognize October 8, 2025, as 
Texas Education Human Resources Day in Killeen ISD

WHEREAS, the Human Resources Department is instrumental in recruiting, selecting, resourcing, and 
retaining quality staff in support of providing an excellent education for all students; and

WHEREAS, Human Resources plays a key role in fostering satisfaction and loyalty among employees 
by allowing for professional growth and development and keeping employees informed about policies, 
working conditions, compensation, and benefits; and

WHEREAS, Human Resources monitors and manages current and future workforce trends, 
organizational culture, legal and legislative trends, and ethical and social responsibility; and

WHEREAS, Human Resources is an important part of District leadership and is vital to the overall 
productivity and efficiency of the district’s workforce; and

WHEREAS, Human Resources is a valued and respected department that sustains the District’s most 
important asset—its people.

NOW, THEREFORE, the Board of Trustees of the Killeen Independent School District does hereby 
resolve that October 8, 2025, will be recognized as Texas Education Human Resources Day throughout 
the District. The Board also encourages students, staff, and parents to express their appreciation to our 
human resources team members for their dedication and commitment to Killeen ISD employees and 
students.

PASSED AND APPROVED, this 9th day of September 2025.

KILLEEN INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

________________________________________
Brett E. Williams, President
Board of Trustees

ATTEST:

________________________________________
Brenda Adams, Secretary
Board of Trustees


